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Council Meeting Minutes

14 October 2016

Attendees:

-Paul Arnold
            -Susan Kirkpatrick-Smith    -Bob McDonough       -Jim Nienow
-Joseph Sloop
            -Brian Schwartz 
          -Shane Webb
          -Mike Sakuta
-Linda Jones
            -Al Mead                       
          -Barry Hojjatie
          
-Richard Schmude    -Robert McDonough             -Jennifer Schroeder (non-voting)
-Jennifer Mook (late)
         


                        


1. Call to Order. The President called the meeting to order at 3:03 pm.

2. Approval of 1 Apr 2016 Minutes (council meeting) & Secretary’s report (Joe Sloop) The secretary issued the draft 1 April 2016 meeting minutes in a previous email to all committee members.  No comments or requests for revisions had been made as of the time of this meeting.  A call was made to approve the minutes and the council approved the meeting minutes.  
3. Treasurer’s report (Jim Nienow)  The Treasurer emailed the budget report to council members. Reviewed the budget: GAS made $10K from the annual meeting; expenses are ~$9.6K. See budget report for details. Membership is down about 30 persons.  Question was asked about award payments from the annual meeting.
4. Committee reports
a. Academy Improvement Committee (Paul Arnold, Chair) – Paul Arnold will provide an update at the next meeting.

b. 2017 Local Arrangements (Jennifer Schroeder, YHC) – Date: March 24-25, 2017. Friday night keynote speaker: Bill Newsome-Neuroscience (Brain Initiative). Honorarium will not be required. Rooms and banquest halls have been reserved. Still determining the costs.  There will be a unified website for the event. Friday night planetarium shows will be offered.  Possibly planning to schedule a hike (Saturday).  Committee members asked about willingness to reach out to other non-GA local schools. President stated that he saw no reason to limit attendance to GA schools only.  The committee is also exploring sponsorship opportunities- textbook publishers, lab equipment suppliers, biological and scientific supply companies. Will look at scheduling vendors in the same venue during Friday evening poster session.  Early registration cost is $130.00. Question arose about the cost of food/person (~$35.00).  If it is more, we may need to adjust the registration fee upward. Possibly have a passport to encourage attendees to visit vendors.

Parking is an issue on campus for Fridays, but committee will coordinate with public safety to have students park further away from campus to accommodate the conference attendees. Need to accommodate arrival of Bob McDonough with easels for the posters.  

c. Committee on Membership (Susan Kirkpatrick Smith, Chair) – Maximum of ten $100 travel awards are planned. Committee will coordinate with Barry Hojjatie to make sure that travel award notification is included in the call for proposals this year. The revised form will also ask for faculty contributions to the student work in order to evaluate merit of each award.  Students must attend Friday night and Saturday to receive award. Do we want to do more institutional membership.  Jim Nienow is still working on that; he noted that usually it is based on student enrollment.

d. Editor of the Journal (Dave Bechler) – Now that we have gone digital, we are publishing articles as quickly as they are accepted.  Seventeen papers have been published thus far this year; up five papers from last year. The committee discussed developing a webpage link to the Georgia Science Journal interface from GAS website and find a way to improve exposure of GJS at the annual meeting. Dave is drafting a letter to send out to the members that will help recruit article submissions and perhaps help grow the membership.  Will send out to council members for feedback. The question was asked about how we can we get old journals on pdf – in BePress or Biodiversity Heritage free site? Issues associated with searchability of bulk pdfs were also raised.  The President asked that Dave contact John Aliff to find out if old journals can be acquired.

e. Nominating Committee (Joe) – We need to get Secretary and Treasurer out of phase (per Constitution IV.1.) Six positions will require nominations for future elections.
f. Elections Committee – Nothing to report at this time (voting to occur by online survey in early 2017).
g. Ad hoc Endowment Committee (Shane Webb, Chair) The President explained the email handout on starting an endowment. This is a very complicated process, but could help with membership if research funding is a benefit. Other funds could also be for student travel, scholarships, etc.

· Reconstitute statutory Auditing Committee?

5.  Meeting ran long and the council decided to reconvene on October 28 to address:

a. Endowment

b. 2018 meeting venue. Webb queried UGA Conf Center for ball-park quote 


    Bob – Jeckyll Island?


    U. West GA?

5. Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 4:22 pm.
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